

Chatswood High School P&C General Meeting (via zoom) Tuesday 16 November 2021, 8.30pm (following AGM) Minutes draft

Attendees: (members) Alex Hudson, Apurva Kamat, Daniel O'Doherty, David Osland, George Dragoi, Jenny Biggin, Karyn Cardew, Lynn Donohue, Lyndall Franks, Matthew and Marcia Baird, Mei Chan, Nigel Justins, Paul Haynes, Sarah Boyd, Tali Friedman, Vivek Prahlad, Angela Todd.

Anna Sheppard, Cathy, Elizabeth Wenk, Eve Pereira, Hui Zhang, James C, Kristin Proctor, Lehara Chulatunga, Lisa Bai, Mary Wills, Michelle Mohar, Natalie Andrienko, Nokhez Akhtar, Shaun Rosenbaum, Sherry He, Sue Su, Tsample001, Uli Wagner, Vivianna Roderiguez Carreon

Apologies: Katherine Alexander, Melonie Bayl-Smith, Rebecca Cleary.

Previous Minutes

Motion: To approve the minutes from the previous meeting without alteration. Moved by Sarah Boyd and seconded by Tali Friedman. Motion passed.

Actions Arising from the Previous Minutes

Nil.

President's Update

Angela Todd thanked the former P&C Executive members, George Dragoi, Lynn Donohue, Jenny Biggin and Alex Hudson, for the tremendous support over the past years. They have each made valuable and long lasting contributions to the work of the P&C to support our students and school.

Principal's Update

David Osland advised that the HSC exams are progressing well. The builders were asked on two occasions to cease works due to noise levels during exam times and we very cooperative. The new student leadership team are on board, and are enthusiastic and already providing lots of great ideas. The staff are really excited to have the students back at the school. David thanked the P&C for the morning tea cakes for World Teachers' Day. (For other information, see AGM minutes).

Treasurer's Report

Apurva Kamat provided a summary of the Treasurer's report for January to October 2021 (circulated in the agenda papers). She noted that Uniform Shop sales were rising, after the lockdown period.

Uniform Shop

A written report from Alex Hudson was included in the AGM papers. The Uniform Shop needs additional volunteers. Interested parents can contact the Uniform Shop at uniformshop@chspandc.org.au

Building Program Update

A presentation by Angelo Parissis (Infrastructure NSW) and Stacey Exner (NSW Department of Educaiton) was provided before the meeting. Parents had an opportunity to ask questions. There was considerable interest in the new location for the Uniform Shop and the need to ensure it meets the needs of access, accommodating stock, fitting rooms, shelving, etc.

Well-being Program Update

Karyn Cardew is meeting with Deputy Principal, Rich McKeogh, this Friday 19 November, to discuss the well-being schedule for 2022.

Business without notice

David advised that he would be on leave during Term 1, 2022. Ms Evelyn Mason will be acting principal.

Angela reminded parents that the P&C membership fee (\$2) for 2022 is now due.

Meeting closed at 9.05 pm.

Next meeting: Thursday 9 December 2021, 7:30 pm.